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BARRINGTON PLANNING BOARD MEETING 

EARLY CHILDHOOD LEARNING CENTER 

77 RAMSDELL LANE 

BARRINGTON, NH 

 

TUESDAY FEBRUARY 14, 2012 

6:30 p.m. 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
 

PRESENT:  John Huckins, Chair 

   Alan Kelley, Vice-Chair   

   Michael Clark, Ex-officio 

   Anthony Gaudiello 

   George Calef 

   Stephen Jeffery, Alternate 

Jackie Kessler, Alternate 

 

ABSENT:                      Steven Oles, Alternate 

Dave Vincent – Resigned 

   E. Lemos - Resigned 

 

STAFF   Constance Brawders, Town Planner  

   Greg Jones, Transcriptionist    

   Tom Abbott, Barrington Building Inspector   

 

GUESTS: There were none 

 
NOTE: THESE ARE SUMMARY ACTION MINUTES ONLY. A COMPLETE COPY OF 

THE MEETING AUDIO IS AVAILABLE THROUGH THE LAND USE DEPARTMENT. 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

Chair John Huckins called the February 7, 2012 Public Hearing of the Barrington Planning Board to 

order at 6:30pm.  

 

Chair J. Huckins delegated alternate member S. Jeffery for D. Vincent and J. Kessler for E. Lemos. 
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MINUTES REVIEW AND APPROVAL 

 

Vice-Chair A. Kelley motioned to move the review and approval of minutes to the 

unfinished business portion of the agenda. J. Kessler seconded the motion which passed 

unanimously with a vote of seven (7), to zero (0) in favor.  

 

1.  Approval of January 24, 2012 Public Hearing Meeting Minutes.  

 

See unfinished business.  

 

2.  Approval of February 7, 2012 Public Hearing Meeting Minutes. 

 

See unfinished business.  

 

ACTION ITEMS  

 

NON-ACTION ITEMS 

 

3.  Town Building Inspector Tom Abbott to meet for discussion of questions on Site Review  

 

Barrington Building Inspector Tom Abbott approached the Board to begin a dialogue relative to the 

need for establishing a threshold for project’s that should require full site plan review by the Board 

and project’s which can be administered from the Code Enforcement office at Town Hall.  

 

Currently, Site Plan Review Regulations Section 3.1.6 requires formal review by the Board for any 

man-made change to improved or un-improved real estate. Abbott stated that the purpose of the 

discussion is to identify the proper manner in which to act on certain projects, such as the installation 

of a small generator or demolition of a building,  in order to avoid frustration to local owners and aid 

the Board in reviewing only those project’s which require the Board’s attention.  

 

Chair J. Huckins informed the Board that Site Review Regulations Section 4.11.3(2) should be 

updated to coincide with recent changes to the Zoning Ordinance to increase the threshold for 

reviewable actions in the commercial district of Route 4, 125, 9, 126 and 202 from 150 feet to 500 

feet of the centerline of the designated roadway corridor. 

 

Huckins requested that Abbott supply the Board with a list of items to be considered for exemption to 

review under the site review process and provide suggestions and ideas to the Planning Board to 

improve the process and remediate any issues going forward. 

 

The Board agreed that further regulatory amendments will be required to accomplish some of the 

above mentioned tasks.  

 

REPORT FROM PLANNER 

 

4.  Reminder of Site Review Sign Regulations 

 

Planner Brawders informed the Board that the Sign regulations have been corrected and re-posted on 

the town website.   

 

5.  Discussion of Memo from Chief Conway and Chief Walker on the Gas Station &   

     Convenience Store 
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G. Calef recused from discussion. 

 

Planner Brawders directed the Board to the February 9, 2012 letter from the Barrington Police Chief 

and Barrington Fire Chief expressing concern with potential traffic impacts to the intersection of 

Calef Highway (Route 125) and Franklin Pierce Highway (Route 9) as a result of the proposed tropic 

star development. Brawders informed the Board further that the transportation planners with the 

Strafford Regional Planning Commission will be holding a meeting with the New Hampshire 

Department of Environmental Services to discuss potential future alterations to the intersection. The 

Board asked that Planner Brawders submit the Police/Fire Department(s) letter to NHDOT and relay 

the Board’s safety concerns relative to the project. 

 

Planner Brawders stated that she will inform members of the meeting date to be determined. 

 

6. Lighting Plan for Tropic Star/3Socios/Convenience Store and Gas Station (SR 10/410) 

 

Planner Brawers informed the Board that the town’s third party engineering consultant Dubois & 

King has indicated that the submitted lighting plan for the proposed gas station/convenience store has 

not been properly stamped. Dubois & King has however indicated the lighting plan to be complete. 

 

7. Architectural Standard for Barrington Town Center 

 

G. Calef returned to the discussion. 

 

Planner Brawders directed the Board to the 2/14/2008 Architectural Standards for Barrington Town 

Center Document for review by the Board. Brawders stated that the document has been submitted to 

Dubois and King for review. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS RECEIEVED  

 

There were no other communications at this time 

 

REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES 

 

J. Kessler respectfully exited the meeting.  

 

Vice-Chair A. Kelley presented the Board with materials from the subcommittee for review.  

 

Vice-Chair A. Kelley motioned to confirm previously adopted charges to the 

Committee and to modify those charges by the following:1) Any parts of previously 

adopted charges to the Committee which are contrary to the following are rescinded 

hereby; 2) the Committee membership shall not exceed 3 in number. The present 

membership consists of the Vice-Chair of the Planning Board, ex-officio serving as 

Committee Chair, Alan Kelley, with members M. Clark and A.M. Gaudiello; 3) The 

Committee shall be charged with the limited function to perform the drafting of 

documents as specifically directed by action of the Planning Board and as shall be 

consistent with RSA 91-A:2(1)(d), and when necessary the committee may perform 

document drafting by the broader provisions of RSA 91-A.;4)The Committee shall 

identify itself as it may but shall not modify its function as established by the full 

Board.; 5) The Committee shall meet at the call of the Chair. S. Jeffery seconded the 

motion which passed unanimously with a six (6), to zero (0) in favor.  
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Vice-Chair A. Kelley motioned to accept the docket list as presented, with the added 

task of cooperating with the Code Enforcement Office to address issues as they may 

arise being paramount, reserving the sole authority to add, delete or alter the list to the 

Planning Board. A. Gaudiello seconded the motion which passed unanimously with a 

vote of six (6), to zero (0) in favor.    
 

A. Gaudiello presented the Board with four (4) documents for review titled “Certification of 

Regulation Adoption or Amendment by The Planning Board, Barrington NH”. These documents list 

and certify the Board’s recent amendments to Site Plan Review Regulations, Subdivision Regulations 

and the Board’s Rules of Procedure. The amendments made to the Subdivision Regulations are 

contained in the November 3, 2011 and December 1, 2011 documents, the amendments made to the 

Site Plan Review Regulations and Rules of Procedure are both contained within separate documents 

dated November 3, 2011. These documents have been included at the end of these minutes as 

Attachments 1-4.  

 

The Board empowered ex-officio M. Clark to bring the signed copies of the “Certification of 

Regulation Adoption or Amendment by The Planning Board, Barrington NH” documents to the 

Town Clerk for processing and copies are to be forwarded to the Planning Department for record.  

 

A. Gaudiello stated that there are inconsistencies with the placement of “edit date indicator” notes 

needed to provide the date of amendment within the regulations. Gaudiello opined that the note 

should be placed at the end of the amendment in all of the Board’s regulations for ease of reference. 

Chair J. Huckins requested that Gaudiello provide the Land Use Office with amended regulative 

documentation displaying the desired location of date indicator note.   

 

G. Calef motioned that the Board place the “edit date indicator” note at the end of the 

section of regulation to which the amendment was made and carry this process into the 

future as a rule of procedure. Vice-Chair A. Kelley seconded the motion which passed 

unanimously with a vote of six (6), to zero (0) in favor.  

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

1.  Approval of January 24, 2012 Public Hearing Meeting Minutes. 

 

Vice-Chair A. Kelley motioned to approve the January 24, 2012 Public Hearing 

Meeting Minutes as amended. A. Gaudiello seconded the motion which passed 

unanimously with a vote of six (6), to zero (0) in favor.  

 

2.  Approval of February 7, 2012 Public Hearing Meeting Minutes. 

 

G. Calef motioned to approve the February 7, 2012 Public Hearing Minutes as 

amended. Vice-Chair A. Kelley seconded the motion which passed unanimously with a 

vote of six (6), to zero (0) in favor.  

 

OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY PROPERLY COME BEFORE THE BOARD 

 

Planner Brawders presented a letter from the New Hampshire Department of Transportation dated 

February 9, 2012 requesting the Board’s attendance at a meeting scheduled for Thursday, February 

23, 2012 at 7:00 in the Early Childhood Learning Center. The Meeting is to gather public input 

concerning possible safety improvements to the US 202 and NH 9 intersection.  

SETTING OF DATE, TIME AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING AND ADJOURNMENT 
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The next meeting of the Board is scheduled for 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 14, 2012 at the Early 

Childhood Learning Center. 

 

Vice-Chair A. Kelley motioned to adjourn the February 7, 2012 meeting of the 

Barrington Planning Board at 10:00 p.m.  G. Calef seconded the motion which passed 

unanimously with a vote of six (6), to zero (0) in favor.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Gregory M. Jones 

Transcriptionist 
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